Conisbrough Parks Parish Council

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL K. COULTON

CHAIRPERSON CLLR. P. MANNING

MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON March 8th 2018 IN THE CHURCH, CHURCH LANE CLIFTON.

PRESENT: Cllrs. Manning, North, Gran Siddall **and** Peat, **Also present Ward Councillors,** Ian Pearson and Lani – Mae Ball

- 1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE. None.
- 2. **DECLARATIONS OF PERSONAL OR PREJUDICIAL INTEREST None**
- MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON February 8th
 were approved and signed by the Chair accordingly
 Agreed.

4. ONGOING ISSUES AND FURTHER ACTION

Unfortunately the recent inclement weather had hindered progress on litter removal, signage provision etc.

5. POLICE AND CRIME REPORT

None for this period

6. CORRESPONDENCE

DMBC Grounds Maintenance Contract 2018/19. It appeared sites previously attended by DMBC had been omitted in the new contract It was agreed that DMBC should be contacted to discuss these areas.

7. WARD COUNCILLORS REPORT

Both Councillors reported on the summer programme of activities within Conisbrough and Denaby as there had been a significant amount of anti - social behavior. The programme was aimed at teenagers with holding sports sessions, bike workshops and extending the opening hours of youth clubs.

Within the Conisbrough Parks Parish area funding was being sought to provide signage and camera's to deter dumping. The Environment Agency had been contacted as in some areas toxic waste had been dumped. Cllr. Manning offered to meet officers during the Easter holiday to confirm the relevant dumping sites. This to be expedited by Cllr. Pearson. A response regarding the opening/closing times of the dumpit sites was still under review Carriageway repairs on Edlington 5 Lane Ends was still under investigation as the site was on the boundary of the Conisbrough / Edlington Warmsworth Wards.

Rural broadband was still under investigation

8. PLANNING APPLICATIONS

None for this period

9. FINANCIAL MATTERS.

The following cheques were approved Clerks remuneration £800.00
J. Gran (fertilizer) £3.99

10. MEMBERSHIP OF YLCA.

It was agreed to defer this item until the new financial year. Clerks note the fee for 2018/19 will be £196.00 following discussion with YLCA

11. PARISH COUNCILLOR REPORTS.

Cllr. Manning reported that the contents of a cannabis farm had been dumped on Green Balk Cllr. Ball agreed to action the removal

Cllr. North commented on the condition of the verges and asked if kerbinig could be considered? Cllr. Pearson didn't hold much hope of kerbing being carried out in a rural area.

12. DATA PROTECTION OFICER.

The Clerk referred to the new Data Protection Act which comes into force on May 25th 2018 and stated that legislation does not allow him to be the designated officer. Cllrs. Ball and Pearson commented that they both were to attend tutelage on this matter in the very near future and would report to the Parish Council on the information they receive and the way forward.

12. DATE AND TIME OF THE NEXT MEETING

April 5th 2018 in the Church at 7.00 pm

13. CLLR. SIDDALL – ABSENCE FROM COUNCIL MEETINGS Confidential minutes.

Following a lengthy discussion it was decided with the Parish Council's agreement Cllr. Siddall takes time off from council duties and business due to ill health until the start of the new municipal year in May and hope his health improves in the interim period.